These are the minutes from the September 20, 2016 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health. Present were, Mrs. Robin McLaughlin – Chair, Mr. Richard Farwell- Board Member, Mr. John Dougherty - Board Member, Mr. Anthony Marino – Health Agent and Mrs. Joanne O'Connor, Administrative Assistant.

Having a quorum, Mrs. McLaughlin called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m.

Meeting Business:

Mr. Dougherty made motion to approve the meeting minutes from September 6, 2016, as written. Mr. Farwell seconded the motion; so voted unanimously.

Plans:

472 Circuit Street - Spath Engineering Inc. - Plans dated 9/4/2016 - Approved as submitted.

<u>272 Whiting</u> – Morse Company, Inc. – Plans originally dated 4/9/2013 and revised 9/17/2016 - Approved as submitted.

160 Pleasant Street - McGlone Enterprises - Plans dated 9/12/2016 - Approved as submitted.

1107 Broadway - McGlone Enterprises - Plans dated 9/3/16 - Approved as submitted.

Health Agent Update:

Mr. Marino asked The Board to attend the next Selectmen's meeting on October 3, 2016, to discuss the Massachusetts Marijuana Legalization, also known as Question 4 on the November 8, 2016 ballot. A letter in opposition of legalizing recreational marijuana will be presented so that it can be submitted to Governor Baker and the media. Mrs. Robin McLaughlin (Chair) and Mr. John Dougherty (Board Member) will attend.

Permits:

Mr. Dougherty made motion for all private well permits to be shared with the Department of Public Works after approval by the Board. Mr. Farwell seconded, so voted unanimously.

Mr. Farwell motioned to adjourn, Mr. Dougherty seconded, so voted unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 6:40 p.m.

- DATE RECEIVED

- HAVE READ

BOARD OF HEALTH